
 

 

Select Board Meeting Minutes 

February 5, 2025 

 

Selectman Bill Nye called the meeting to order at 6:00pm. 

 

Calling of the roll 

Selectmen: Bill Nye, Barry Bateman 

Secretary: Carolyn Nye 

 

The selectmen signed the town warrant. 

 

Barry made a motion to accept the meeting minutes on January 22, 2025, as written. 

Bill seconded. Motion carried 2-0. 

 

Brian Turner sent in a request asking for his pay rate of $15.00 to be increased to 

$22.00. The selectmen tabled this. 

 

Arvo Korsman who does the winter plowing on the Blanchard Rd is asking if he can get 

paid 2 times a year versus only 1 time a year. 

 

Bill made a motion to allow Arvo to be paid 2 times a year. Barry seconded. Motion 

passed 2-0. 

 

Maine Municipal Association membership dues this year will be $1,715.00. 

 

Bill wants Carolyn to contact Kelly to see when they can schedule to have a school 

budget meeting. 

 

Bill is still filling out forms with FEMA. FEMA sent a notice saying the funds have 

been put on hold temporarily.  

 

A resident spoke to the select board about an issue with a trash bag incident. On 

Saturday the resident was approached by a county sheriff who asked him to pick up all 

the trash that was on the side of the road because a trash bag with his father’s name 

was found in the trash bag. The resident said he has been trying to contact Moosehead 

Rubbish but there is no answer. The selectmen said they will speak to Moosehead 

Rubbish.  

 

Karen feels that the contractor who is taking care of the Shirley roads for winter 

maintenance is not fulfilling his duties by not plowing the roads, or sanding. The 

selectmen disagreed. 

  

Bill made a motion to adjourn the meeting when Karen disrupted and used foul 

language at 6:29pm. Barry seconded. Motion passed 2-0. 



 

 

 

Submitted by, 

Carolyn Nye-Secretary 

 


